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Memorandum in Support

A.6650 (Seawright) / S.3120-A (Stavisky)
AN ACT to amend the labor law, in relation to
 employee notification of contraception coverage

The New York State Association of Licensed Midwives (“NYSALM”), which represents the interests of licensed midwives, as well as the welfare of women, children and families, supports the passage of A.6650 / S.3120-A, which requires notice be provided to current employees and jobseekers in the event an employer alters, restricts, or eliminates contraceptive coverage offered to employees as part of the employment-based health insurance plan.


The US Supreme Court's ruling in (Burwell V. Hobby Lobby Stores, Inc.) created a new right for closed-corporations to be exempt from the contraceptive care mandate under federal law. As a result, many employees who otherwise would have certain contraceptive care and devices covered under their insurance plan will no longer possess such insurance through their employer.


This legislation would require an employer who intends to utilize the (Hobby Lobby) exemption to provide 90 days’ notice to employees before the change becomes effective. It would also require employers provide clear notice to jobseekers through internal employment websites and hard copy applications.


This requirement is not cumbersome for employers; it is a de minimus addition to all other state and federal insurance regulations and it merely requires employers provide easily accessible and jobseekers will have more information about their employer-based insurance and can decide whether they should seek other employment or pursue a different job.

For these reasons, and because it believes that access to basic health care includes contraceptive coverage, NYSALM strongly supports the passage of A.6650 / S.3120-A.
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